CT Municipal Animal Control Officer Association
Meeting Minutes
February 19, 2020
Farmington, CT

Call to order: President Elease McConnell called the meeting to order at 7:20pm.

Officers in attendance: President Elease McConnell, Vice President Cheryl Gagnon, Treasurer Gail Petras, and Secretary Tina Binheimer. 

Members in attendance: Jeremiah Dunn, Barbara Godejohn, Kelli Baker, Gary Wilson, Rachel Solveira, Brenda Bettcher, Chrystal Rashba, Emilia Fabi, Kristina Muszynski, Ryan Selig, Kim Gulino, Angelique Fitzmorris
Approval of minutes from last meeting: Motion was made by Ryan Selig and seconded by Gail Petras, to approve the minutes of the 18th December, 2019 meeting. Motion carried.
Officers' reports: 

President  - Discussed why we were at  regarding preparation of the conference. She also mentioned 

                                   that she got a good deal on Catopoly Games for door prizes

Vice President  - None

Secretary -  Reviewed minutes from the last meeting.

Treasurer –The Treasurer provided a detailed report from September 17, 2019 to present.                 

                                   Starting balance                                                                                                  $ 33,916.64. 

                                   Expenses: 2019 Conference Speaker                              $  1,839.95
                                                      2019 Conference Supplies                             $     333.26

                                                      2019 Museum Payment                                 $10,194.90

                                                      New PO Box                                                      $     106.00

                                                      2020 Museum Deposit                                    $     250.00

                                                      CT Secretary of State reimbursement Fee:  $     160.00

                                     Total Expenses:                                                                                                   $12,884.11

                                     Income: 2019 Conference Payments                             $   3,600.00
                                     Ending Balance                                                                                                    $24,632.53
                                      The Treasurer also mentioned that she has been in contact with both Bridgeport and 

                                      Southington about their outstanding monies still owed from previous conferences. 

                                      Bridgeport owes $800 and has been notified that their ACO’s can not attend the 2020 

                                      Conference unless paid in full.
Board and committee reports: 
Annual Conference – We discussed what type of things we wanted to hand out this year in the 
packets. If the vendors have flyers to include, we can do that, otherwise the agenda of the day and any 

new laws which ACO’s should be aware of that either just passed or proposed. When discussing what 

give away we would be putting in the packet (i.e mugs, pens, bags, etc as in the past), it was 

mentioned that we could get soft sided lunchboxes for approximately $3.00 each and use them as the 

packet. It was also mentioned, that we will need a preconference group to help stuff packets. We are 
allowed to drop off items the previous night so it is a faster set up in the morning. Several of the 
officers as well as some members which travel, stay at a local hotel the night prior to the conference. 

It was questioned whether we wanted to continue holding a meeting during the conference. No 

decision was made. 
Vendors- Rachel Solveria stated she had 9 vendors currently signed up for the conference. It would 

cost $75 for a booth which consists of a registration fee of $30, donate a $25 gift card, and $40 for 

lunch. If they didn’t want to partake in lunch, they would not have to pay the $40. It was discussed if 

we wanted to give each vendor a moment to speak about their items at the beginning of the 

conference or we could provide ACO’s the links to each of their websites.
Door Prizes- Elease McConnell reminded us that she had purchased several Catopoly Games and we 

would have a donation from the vendors. Other options were discussed but not decided upon. We will 

need someone the morning of the conference dedicated to the set up of this table and its items.
Topics – We discussed several options for topics and the time line. We are thinking we would allow 

Commissioner Bryan Hurlburt to speak about and legislative or state updates. Chief State Animal 
Control Officer Jeremiah Dunn was asked if he would speak possibly about changes in his office and  

how it effects municipal ACO’s. We would then also allow the vendors to each speak about their 
products. We would need this all done by 10:15am.

Speakers discussed: People we excited and hoping to have someone such as Jackson Galaxy as a few 

have heard him talk and were excited. It was decided this is better for a separate workshop as he can 

cost upwards of $5,000 and we were unsure if people would want to hear only one speaker all day.

Other speakers were: Robert Leinberger (NACA) – “Beyond the Dog Catcher”  
                                        Alley Cat Allies – Trap/Neuter/Release (TNR)

                                        Christine’s Critter’s to discuss raptors
                                        Sgt Felix Espisito (Fairfield PD) to discuss developing probable cause and 

                                        performing a legal search

                                        Officer Jesse Nivolo (ENCON) to discuss duties of officers in his dept and 

                                        possibly someone from their department to discuss Black Bears.
                                        Nicole Juchem (Animal Farm Foundation) to discuss Breed Labels, Turbo-
                                        Charging Pit Bull Adoptions, How judgements and bias affects people and dogs. 
Awards-  The ACO of the Year and Volunteer of the Year Award will be offered as usual. Rachel 

Solveira suggested possibly also offering an Agency Award. She suggested seeing how other states do 

theirs.
Old business: 

We need to form both a Legislative Committee and a By-Laws Committee.
New business: 
             The next meeting will be held on April 22, 2020 7:00pm, in Cromwell.

Correspondence:  None
Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 9:00pm.
Motion: Moved by Ryan Selig and seconded by Kellie Baker. Motion carried.
Respectfully Submitted by
Tina M Binheimer____________ 


___________________

Tina M Binheimer, Secretary




      Date of approval
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